

PCA Wild West Zones Sim Racing Steering Committee | MINUTES

2 Dec 2020 | 21:30 PST | Discord Voice Chat

Attendees

Rodney Campbell, 14
Chip Witt, 7
Rob Cottle, 9
James Benard, 11
Brian Granger, 8

Absent

Ed Nelson, 6
Bret Holmes, 8

AGENDA TOPICS

| Agenda topic: Spa Endurance Race |

There was discussion about moving forward with a hosted endurance race on Jan 2nd now that another zone group has planned a team Spa event on Dec 29th.

Consensus was to still go forward with Spa as the track as the other event would be a good warm up for it.

We will have a pre-registration process so that we know going in how many teams we have and no one is locked out at the last minute because the session is full. Rod will arrange for a discord channel for this purpose.

Rob will work on a poster so that we can advertise the event.

Here is a general outline that was agreed to:

1. 3.5 hr race, RSR
2. Teams of 2-3 drivers, no more than 1 Pro driver per team
3. Make it into a bit of a inter zone group challenge. Encourage Zone liveries etc.
4. Full course yellow at mid point of race?

Other items to consider:

1. Limiting fuel so that driver stints are not longer than 30 min?
2. No double stinting, drivers must change when refueling
3. ?

Action items	Person responsible	Deadline
Follow-up with Liam Rudzitis to create Discord channel for registration etc.	Rod	Asap
Create event poster	Rob	Dec 6th

| Agenda topic: Series 2 – Do we want to approach Zone 5, 10 & 13 to merge efforts in the new year? |

All were in favour of moving forward in this direction. Zones 5,10 & 13 made the most sense from a time-zone perspective. Rod will reach out.

Action items	Person responsible	Deadline
Reach out to Zone group 5,10,13 to gauge interest in merging races in the new year.	Rod	asap

Agenda topic: Feedback on Series 1

In general feedback has been positive. Could have been better communication about the “fun” nature of the first series and not being linked to national qualifications.

Other comments about the short (5 races with one drop) series. Any qualifying series should be a bit longer.

The heat races at Lime Rock were well received and we should try and work into future series.

Rob volunteered to work on certificates for the class winners of Series 1

Action items	Person responsible	Deadline
Class Series 1 champion certificates	Rob	11 Dec

Agenda topic Topic: Race write-ups for web page

Chip volunteered to gear his video introductions/summaries so that they could be used for this. Will be easier now that we are all running in 1 race.

Action items

Person responsible **Deadline**

Content for web page

Chip

Agenda topic Topic: eDE report out

Going well. No new drivers are in pipeline.

Perhaps eDE session could be a bit longer to allow for more drills, practice starts etc.

Action items

Person responsible **Deadline**

Agenda topic Topic: Admin functions

Discussed the need to get more committee members up to speed on the inner functioning of the league system in iRacing. Rod will do a tutorial via shared screen on discord Dec 3rd at 7:30 PST.

Action items

Person responsible **Deadline**

Tutorial on iRacing functions

Rod

3 Dec

Next Meeting: Dec 9, immediately following prelude race on Discord